February SILC Council Business Meeting Public Comment:
>> Shaun:  I thought you were referring to something else go ahead when you are ready, all right, I will stand up here, all right, well happy to be here today and to talk to the Council.  The first thing I wanted to say was regarding the national Council on disability is a good group that I think that this group here should be aware of the national Council on disability.  They are headquartered in Washington D.C. and they are having a meeting in Detroit this month and it's unique because the NCD usually meets in Washington D.C., occasionally they will meet throughout the country so it's exceptional they are meeting in Michigan so for the NCD to be in Michigan you know it's like Haley's comet they may not be back around for many years so people might want to attend that particularly if they are down in the Detroit area and but the NCD is I think a good model for what the silk group could strive to be particularly now we have an advocacy director and that you know some of the changes in the laws about the advocacy and I think the role of the NCD is for most advocacy, for most they are supposed to learn about issues and then not only to learn about them but to be able to articulate it, to be able to convince policy makers and talk to policy makers this is what ought to be done and these are our reasons so advocacy is complex and it takes work and it takes thought, it takes reasoning and it takes persuasion and heart and it takes guts so it's a challenge but it's an Honorable challenge because advocacy is about democracy and democracy is a privilege that we all have, we were all born here in America so we are lucky.  If which were born in Iran we would not say how do we advocate so we are lucky and we ought to do our best to contribute to the process and you know voting some people kind of say well voting is all you got to do in a democracy but that is not the case.  It's what happens after you vote that really matters and what people do after the vote, what the Government does after the vote that matters.

    So anyway so the NCD is a group that I would encourage they have a good website go on their website and you can learn about a lot of stuff that they are doing and I would think that this would you know help people you know try to understand the process and to strengthen people's knowledge of what is going on nationally and often times issues are both national and state.  There is an interrelationship between them and so anyway I'm hoping that, yeah, I have hopes that this group can stand up to in a new day.  I don't know how much time do I have left here.

   >> A minute 30.

   >> Shaun:  I feel in looking back over the last several years, I do feel a little disappointed, I have attempted to try to work with the group and I do feel that there is a great opportunity has been lost, you know, and I think that I want to try to convey that today that I would definitely like to see things change, I would like to see a new day begin, a new way, a new attitude, a new path, a new course to be taken by this group because I feel in the past it's really been an opportunity lost, it's really been just a big paper shuffle, a big bureaucratic paper shuffle you know how it is that the Government says you got to do this to get the silk funding so everyone follows the checklist and does it and at the end of the day you know true you know you have done what they said to make sure you get the silk funding, you got to do this but to me that is doing the least you can do and I would like to see us say what ‑‑ how can we really effectuate the ideals and the potential for doing something positive rather than just you know like the student who just turns in a paper to get it over with and let's not just turn in a paper to get it over with but let's do something that matters, let's have some fun, let's try to achieve something, let's try to be loyal to the mission here so all right thank you.

   >> Robin:  Thank you very much.  Do we have anyone else in the room?  Any other guests?  Who would like to give public comment?  All right, let's go ahead and check the phones and see if we have anyone on the phone to give public comment.

   >> Joe Harcz can you hear me.

   >> Yes we can Joe go ahead whenever you are ready.

   >> The mute and unmute button did not work, anyway I'm Joe Harcz member national federation of the blind ADEPT in other real organizations fighting for independent living, I can't wait to hear the dog and pony show that is going to be called employment first, when you are meeting at a center for independent living which is known by Peckham and with Peckham represented on its board.  Ladies and gentlemen, Peckham is not an employer under WIOA on Wayne versus broad it's passport or call centers are expressly not in greater employment, the Government center expressly not, such as their janitorial clothes and such as their operation in Eaton are expressly not integrated settings.

    Secondly, the major component of independent living is to have advocacy and self determination.  But a major goal of the silk is to expedite that and ensure that throughout the entire process.  Yet we spend half our last meeting slandering without foundation one of the major advocates in this state by a nondisabled executive director and by the way somehow that got expunged from the minutes that you all approved.

    Next, saying you followed or don't have to follow the open meetings act or the FOIA don't make it so.  I say to every one of you all the legal requirements for those sent, period end of story it's black and white, it's documented.

    Finally you know I heard some talk today about teaching history of independent living and what it's all about.  True to human engage in civil disobedience, to guaranty our civil rights.  Judy human worked for people like Ed Rogers to take over the San Francisco Federal building for 48 days to develop section 504 of the rehabilitation act which is routinely violated here in the State of Michigan everyday and by the way which applies to silk because you're a recipient of Federal funds and applies to every CIL which are recipients of Federal funds and Jim and Katie human went on the call in 1988 by the capitol steps to implement the Americans with Disabilities Act, to implement it, to get it passed.  Fine work to get it implemented.  It is not only violated daily in our lives but by centers for independent living and by this silk and expressly was done ironically at the very celebration the 25th anniversary of our civil rights and public funds on public property in which public expense with people with disabilities were denied access to.  In a brutal fashion.  Ladies and gentlemen, I'm talking about the soul of independent living here and we at Michigan have lost our soul.  We have lost it to the corrupt apparatus that is dragging us down and we have lost it to money and none of it is going to consumer advocates and to people who are willing to challenge the alternate facts and the lack of transparency of this body, the SRC, every other body dealing with people with disabilities in the state and, oh, did you all know that the silk is being asked by a fiscal manager for the voc rehab entity or the SRC, any of you guys got a clue what that is all about?  If you people ‑‑ have a concept that.

   >> Robin:  Thank you so much Joe your time is up do we have any one else on the phone ready to give public comment?

   >> This is Dharma.

   >> Robin:  Hi Dharma go ahead whenever you are ready.

   >> Thank you, after two years of advocating within our publically funded local and state IL program, I probably should have been more prepared for the president and the loose interpretation of history, about facts in general and his presumption of authority.  I should have seen the Government moving away from the people public service and investing power and authority in the service of corporate entities.  Still since January 20 I wake up to the unexpected shocking new reality.  I spent a lot of time too much time thinking in the last three months what is the role of Government, what is the fundamental nature of democracy, how are units of Government, their programs, policy, practices connected to the people?  What is my role and responsibility in democracy and what responsibilities does the Government have to citizens, to taxpayers, to me?  What is the people's business?  How does the public hold the Government accountable to ask in the public interest?  These are surprisingly hard questions.  The 2016 election results seem to indicate not everyone agrees on the questions or the answers.  IL is a political movement.  Developed by disabled individuals to address the social, I'm sorry, sorry I lost my place, hang on.

   >> Robin:  That is all right, take your time.

   >> IL is a political movement developed by disabled individuals to address the social and environmental policies that limit our freedom to fully engage in the benefits of society.  Prior to the 1960s citizens with disabilities were institutionalized and charity and irrelevant no Medicaid, no Medicare no SSI no right to education or employment, no guaranteed right to participate in Government services or activities, there were no public funds for independent living in the community because those state dollars went to lifelong institutionalization literally, insane and feeble minded were dropped off at the hospitals for decades, no one was expected to leave alive.  50 years ago this was the reality of disabled lives in America.  Building on the civil rights movement of the 1960s and 70s the disability community began gathering on college campuses and cities to build a grass roots political entity focused on changing the long history of discrimination of its stable citizens.  Our lives didn't change overnight but we are living with the accomplishment of 20‑30 years of advocacy by and for our peers of disability.  Our network of CILs across the country was formalized and funded in the amended rehabilitation act in the early 1990s.  Sorry.  1990s.  The IL sees a consumer run self help centers belong to the people and the historical changes for youth by collecting people advocates still belongs to the people.  Disability community are on the verge of another shift but not one of our making and it may very well be one that will undo changes called for.  The systems many people use, the systems many people use to live and to participate as full members of the community has lots of short comings but I don't think the new administration will be reforming systems to our benefit, secretary of education didn't know disabled students have the right on a Federal legislation to free and appropriate education and the new Attorney General has a troubling history of voting against the ADA the new secretary heading up Medicaid programs has a strong preference for block grants for the states, the newer mandated services and we will likely be forced to justify the economic benefits of independent living supports, I am afraid for myself and my people.  So how will the disability community protect our civil rights and health services?  600 CILs across the country can help to gather and afford the 56 million disabled individuals about policy issues and advocacy strategies.  But critically it is the millions of informed voters with disabilities that must manage and shape the program and powers they rely on.

   >> Robin:  Thank you so much Dharma your time is up.  Thank you so much, is there anyone else on the phone ready to give public comment?

   >> Eleanor cantor consumer.

   >> Go ahead Eleanor whenever you are ready.

   >> Thank you very much for temporarily unmuting your consumer, I am speaking to you today as one of your consumers and the title of this comment is nothing about me without me.  Until recently members of the public were allowed to give five minutes of public comment before the silk meeting before decisions were made and again at the end of the meeting after decisions were made.  Now we are allowed only one comment and the agenda is structured purposefully structured so that all business takes place after public comment, adding insults to injury the silk disclosed all meetings to the public except the four legally required by the rehabilitation act.  That means that we have no way to comment on silk business until three months after the decisions have been made.  At the last silk meeting you invited Tamara executive director of Disability Network West Michigan to give a presentation in which she openly slandered and attacked her own consumers.  Is there anyone here who is under the impression that that is a normal thing to happen at a silk meeting?  Because nobody batted an eye.  When I attempted to participate in the conversation I was told in no uncertain terms that my input was not welcomed.  That violates rule one of independent living, nothing about me without me.

    Over the past year opportunities to publically comment on silk activities have decreased by about 90%.  Meetings in which major discussion and decisions are being made have been illegally closed to the public and the silk has declared itself exempt from FOIA and silk decided it no longer needs to follow state and Federal laws on the IL principles and interacts with consumers or consumers of the most basic level of respect.  Attacking consumers silencing the disability community, retaliating against advocates and using public dollars to threaten and intimidate anyone who disagrees with you must stop immediately.  I have been directly retaliated against by Sara Grivetti, HAH the collective voice of Michigan centers for independent living, Jim Whalen, Kellie Wyn and Mike Hamm CIL Disability Network West Michigan.  This will stop.  And I suggest you read up on the rehabilitation under retaliation and the interference provisions of the ADA and the rehabilitation act immediately.  You have betrayed your community at every turn, I urge you as I have for the past 2 1/2 years to change your approach to the community that you are funded to serve and I would appreciate us being taken off mute.

